
On 02-01-11, a theft of a motor, travel trailer aluminum, and a boat trailer occurred in 

Belleview, FL. On 02-07-11, a theft alert was issued by Detective Todd Tucker of the 

Marion County Sheriff’s Office in Ocala, FL in reference to this theft. The alert was 

broadcast the same day. During the course of the investigation, Detective Tucker was able 

to obtain a name on a possible suspect in this case. He contacted Jose Vasquez of TMR 

Recycling in Ocala, FL, who had received the theft alert. It was learned that the suspect 

had in fact brought in the listed material, but had brought it in prior to the alert being 

issued. The suspect had also brought in other material determined to have been stolen. (no 

alert issued on the second incident) With the assistance of the theft alert, and with the 

assistance of Jose Vasquez, Detective Tucker was able to locate and arrest the perpetrator, 

however, the property was not recovered. Congratulations to Detective Tucker of the 

Marion County Sheriff’s Office and Jose Vasquez of TMR Recycling on a job well done. 

 

                    

Theft Alert 

Title: Grand Theft 

Date of Occurrence: 2/1/2011 08:00 

Location: Belleview, FL 34420 US 

Material: Ferrous metal; Aluminum 

Details: Theft of a Ford Motor (361) should have light green spray paint on it, also 

stolen aluminum from travel trailer, boat trailer and a safe. 

Reported Value: $4,500.00 

Additional Info: subject vehicle of interest grey 1999 Dodge P/U Fla tag X24ZWM, 

trailer tag X25ZWM seen in area. 

Law Enforcement Contact: Agency: Marion County Sheriff's Office 

Phone: (352)620-7820 

Contact Name: David T Tucker 

Contact Email: ttucker@marionso.com 

Case Identifier: S11-4080  

ISRI File ID: FL1102070337160842 


